ROSSMOOR WOMEN’S NINE HOLE GOLF CLUB

GENERAL MEETING MINUTES
Donner Room, The Event Center

July 19, 2018
The meeting was called to order by Captain, Jean Moulaison, at 12:20 p.m.   A quorum (20% of the membership) was established with 57 members in attendance.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
A motion was made and seconded to approve the Minutes of the February 27, 2018, General Meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.
PROPOSED BY-LAW CHANGE:
Captain Moulaison explained the reasons for the proposed change to the By-Laws Article III, Section 6, which prohibits membership in both 18-hole and 9-hole clubs in light of the fact that WNHGA no longer has that restriction.  She advised that the Rossmoor Women’s 18-Hole members voted not to change its By-Laws at its recent meeting.  However, the issue may be revisited at another time. Members were invited to ask questions, and discussion was held on the pros and cons of dual memberships.  It was explained that until the Rossmoor 18-hole club changed its By-Laws, no Niner could join its club but would be able to join any other 18-hole club.

A motion was made and seconded to delete Article III, Section 6, from the Rossmoor Women’s Nine Hole Golf Club By-Laws.  The motion carried by 48-9 and met the requirements of the 2/3rds vote of the members present for By-Law Amendments.  
OFFICER’S REPORTS:
· MEMBERSHIP – Angie Logsdon introduced the new member present, Lori Lynn, and announced that the total Niner membership is 157.
· CAPTAIN – Jean Moulaison reported on the many successful activities since the beginning of the year and listed the activities planned for the balance of the year including the Tournament of Champions that will begin August 2nd.
· CO-CAPTAIN – Joan Latham reviewed the Open Days and Invitationals in which the Niners participated and reminded members to look at the binder in the pro shop for upcoming events.
· TREASURER – Lou McCorkle reported that the finances are on budget and that the club is in good financial condition.
· HANDICAP – Susan Day announced that two members had a Hole-In-One.  Camilla Clare received a WNHGA plaque and a $100 check for her achievement on hole 7 on Creekside.  Anne Phillips made a hole-in-one on the 2nd hole of the Dollar Ranch and will receive her plaque and check at the next General Meeting.
· RULES - Sarah Buehrer reminded members to carry their Rossmoor Niners’ Rules booklet with them on the course.
ADJOURNMENT:

The meeting was adjourned at 1:00 p.m.

Mary Jane Hargrove
Acting Secretary

